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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO JUNE 21, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

 

Correspondence 

(1) W. C. Evans Inc., June 8, 2023, regarding “Dissolution of BIA in  
West Vancouver – Thank you” 

(2) June 14, 2023, regarding “Water Utility Fund -- unexplained and untraceable 
transfers into and from the Water Reserve -- opaque accounting/book-
keeping?” 

(3) June 14, 2023, regarding Property in Disrepair 

(4) British Properties Area Homeowners Association, June 15, 2023, regarding 
“Great job” (Flower beds on Taylor Way and Mathers Avenue) 

(5) June 15, 2023, regarding “2023 Property taxes” 

(6) D. Marley, June 17, 2023, regarding “Proposed Aquila development” 
(Preliminary Development Proposal for Daffodil Drive) 

(7) June 18, 2023, regarding Proposed Subdivision of 2550 Queens Avenue 

(8) June 18, 2023, regarding “Sewer and Drainage Utility Reserve Fund 
discrepancies for fiscal year 2022” 

(9) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Gleneagles Community Centre 
Advisory Committee meeting February 1, 2023; Art Museum Advisory 
Committee meeting May 9, 2023; Public Art Advisory Committee meeting  
May 17, 2023; Design Review Committee meeting May 18, 2023; and 
Community Grants Committee and Subcommittee meetings May 19 and  
June 5 and 12, 2023 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

No items. 

Responses to Correspondence 

(10) Financial Services, June 19, 2023, response regarding “2022 Annual Report 
"Draft" -- typographical error in Note 9 to the 2022 Financial Statements” 

(11) Engineering & Transportation Services, June 19, 2023, response regarding 
“262 Bus Route Route Petition” 
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(13) = ?    OTHER TRANSFERS IN   6,860    10,823 (     3,963 ) 
(14) =?    TRANSFERS OUT/EXPENDITURES (     1,776 ) - (     1,776 )

(15) ENDING BALANCE (12/31/2022)  E.B.      16,653      14,248   2,405 

Sincerely, 

West Van., 

ReplyForward 
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From: Neil Jensen 
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2023 12:00 AM
To: correspondence
Cc: Heidi Inman; Carol Reynolds; Ullrich Schade Mark Sager;  Scott 

Snider
Subject: Great job

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address 
. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the 

sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Hello Staff 

On behalf of our President Heidi Inman and the British Properties Area Homeowners Association we wanted to thank 
staff for a job well done.   

The flowers beds on Taylor Way and Mathers at the entrance to the British Properties look phenomenal.  Crews have done 
an amazing job and on behalf of the residents of the British Properties we very much appreciate all their efforts.  This 
brings us much pride and joy.   

Please share with the team responsible our gratitude for a job well done. 

Kind regards  
Neil Jensen  
Member of Board of Directors for the BPAHA 
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incorporated in the General Fund, then that should be reported as such in the reserve schedule of the Fourth Quarter 
Report for fiscal year 2022.  Whatever method of book-keeping is being used/applied to the accounts, the integrity of 
the accounts requires full disclosure in the quarterly reports for 2022 and earlier years. 

Yours sincerely, 

 West Vancouver, 

Table A.  Sewer & Drainage Utility Fund Transactions and Opening and Ending Balances for Fiscal Year 2022 

Table A (Thousands) Opening 
balance 

Revenues Transfers 
In 

Expenditures Transfers 
Out 

Ending 
Balance 

1.) Sewer & Drainage Utility 
Operations 0 * 23,672 ( 17,275 ) ( 5,824 ) 573 ** 
2.) Sewer & Drainage Utility 
Reserve Fund 24,022 601 5,824 0 ( 4,562 ) 25,884  
3.) Consolidated Sewer & 
Drainage Utility Fund 24,022 24,273 0 ( 17,275 ) ( 4,562 ) 26,457 

[Note: Entries and totals are subject to rounding errors which are not material.  *_For lack of better information, the 
opening balance of the Sewer & Drainage Utility Operations is plugged in at zero.  **_For want of information on the 
opening balance of the Sewer & Drainage Utility Operations, the ending balance is $573 thousands.] 
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From: Finance
Sent: Monday, June 19, 2023 12:02 PM
To:
Cc: Finance; correspondence
Subject: RE: 2022 Annual Report (draft) - typographical error in Note 9 to the 2022 Financial Statements (email 

from ) 

To  

Thank you for your comment. 

The section you reference is a reconciliation, showing a breakdown of how the appropriated surplus is calculated. This 
reconciliation and associated naming convention was initially introduced in 2019 based on the auditor's 
recommendation. 

The 2022 Financial Statements and Disclosure Notes have already been audited, which means that no changes can be 
made at this point.  

However, we always strive for greater clarity, so we appreciate your advice, and will consider it when working with our 
auditors next year. 

Sincerely, 

Financial Services  
District of West Vancouver 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Squamish Nation, Tsleil-Waututh Nation and Musqueam Nation. We recognize and 
respect them as nations in this territory, as well as heir historic connection to the lands and waters around us since time immemorial. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are considered confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are intended. If you are not 
the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error and that any use, 
dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received his email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all 
copies of this email and attachment(s). Thank you. 
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Engineering & Transportation Services | District of West Vancouver 
engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca | 604-925-7020  

Figure 1. 






